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Prairie Home Community: 

 

After thorough consideration, including feedback from our community, examination of finances, and 

projected participation numbers, the Board of Education has decided to return to a Prairie Home 

hosted program in all sports. Through public comment at board meetings and the collection of data in 

our climate and culture survey. our stakeholders have shown their desire for this change. Analysis 

shows that we have the financial ability and the projected number of athletes to sustain our programs.  

 

We want to give a sincere thank you to the parents and coaches who took the time to provide their 

perspectives on the co-op’s effectiveness and necessity during our board meetings. Hearing from our 

community enhances our ability to make the best decisions for our students and school. We value our 

time spent as BPH and express our gratitude to the Cooper County R-IV district for their collaboration. 

We have extended an offer to their Board of Education to host their student athletes as a part of our 

program should they be unable to field their own teams.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pat Twenter – President of the Board of Education 

 


